Jordan Township
August 24 2020

Present: Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert Clerk, Patricia Nemecek Treasurer, Steven Houtman, Kevin King on speaker phone.

Meeting called to order at 6:03 P.M. with the pledge of allegiance

Motion to approve the minutes was made by King second by Houtman with all in favor

Treasurers report was acknowledged

Paid Bills report was acknowledged

Motion to approve the pending bills was made by Nemecek second by Houtman with all in favor.

Commissioner Lavanway presented a handout and spoke about the county.

OLD BUSINESS
· King reported that runs were down for the EMS.  The ambulance authority was in a good financial situation. That the site plan for the new building was on hold.

· Houtman reported that even though there is some improvement he is stepping down from the position of municipal officer officially as of 8/24/2020.

· Theibert reported that the election took extra time that night to count all of the ballots because of right ins.

· Theibert meet with Matt Oliver to look at the furnace.  His bid will be $3100.00.  The board decided to go with Oliver as he is local and has a very good reputation.

· Nemecek asked if Theibert had researched new insurance companies.  Theibert had thought that this was to be researched for the coming year.  Theibert will start researching after January to give time to get the taxes are finished. 
NEW BUSINESS
· Theibert reported on the FOIA from Texas.  She sent the information available on the election.

· Theibert meet with Insurance adjuster to look at the hall.  He will send a report along with forms for contracts for future use.

· Theibert made out the paperwork for True Stream to connect to the internet when available.

·        Nemecek expressed a concern about getting information out to the tax payers by using a link    

              through Go Daddy web site to use charge cards to BS&A. This was approved by the board.

· Nemecek told the board that because she saves the township $145.00 with the mailing of taxes that this should be used to send on a second newsletter each year at the cost of $171.00 each time. The board made a Motion to allow the newsletters to be sent out. Houtman made the motion second by King. Morris and Nemecek were in favor.  Theibert was against this.

· Nemecek asked about the roads being done this year.  The information sent from the road commission was more than the township could afford.  This will be addressed next year.

· Theibert wanted it in the minutes that there are members of the board that for health issues cannot wear a mask.  There has been so much controversy about the masks being worn in the meetings since May that she wanted it on the record that the township is complying to the mandate.

Adjourn: 7:17 P.M.

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                          Donna Theibert Clerk
